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MEMORANDUM

FOR . All Regional Executive Directors

FROM :  The Assistant Secretary for Policy, Planning and Foreign Assisted
and Special Projects, and Director, in concurrent capacity

SUBIJECT : DOCUMENTATION OF NGP SUCCESS STORIES ON
BAMBOO IN CELEBRATION OF THE 2021 WORLD
BAMBOO DAY

DATE - AUG 26 2021

In pursuit of the Department’s thrust to rehabilitate and reforest degraded forestlands
using bamboo and in a continuous effort to develop sustainable bamboo plantations that would
supplement the wood industry, we are pleased to inform you that the Forest Management
Bureau (FMB) will be joining in the celebration of the World Bamboo Day on September 18,
2021 with the theme: “Alay ng Bayan sa Inang Kalikasan, Kawayan!”.

As in the previous year, September will be tagged as Bamboo Month that will serve as
an avenue for the Department to promote the planting of, and boost information dissemination
on bamboo. The FMB will be conducting a Bamboo Virtual Fair on 15-18 September 2021
which will feature the initiatives, projects and programs of the DENR on bamboo.

In line with this, we would like to request your Office to submit NGP success stories
on bamboo that will be displayed and highlighted in the virtual fair through an audio-visual
presentation or any other publication materials on or before September 6, 2021.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION AND GUIDANCE, PLEASE.

IAL C. AMARO,

. CESO 1l

Copy furnished:
The Undersecretary for Field Operations and Environment

Harnessing forestry science for sustainable development



